

实用大学英语

教程

第一册 综合练习册

总主编 张道真执行主编 邱立志本册主编 邱立志



② 中国人民大学出版社



实用大学英语

数程

第一册 综合练习册

总主编 张道真

执行主编 邱立志

本册主编 邱立志

编 者 袁 行 刘蔚婷

② 中国人民大学出版社



Unit 1 1
Unit 2 7
Unit 313
Unit 419
Unit 525
Unit 631
Unit 7
Unit 842
Unit 948
Unit 1054
Unit 1160
Unit 1266
Unit 1372
Unit 1478
Unit 1584
Unit 1690
Unit 1796
Unit 18······102
Unit 19······108 Unit 20·····113
Unit 20113



Ι.	. Word Formation: There are several groups of words. Study them carefully and fill in each blank
	with a word listed below.
	1. important $adj. \rightarrow \text{importantly } adv. / \text{importance } n.$
	(1) We should be aware of the of English learning.
	(2) It is very to have an English dictionary in English study.
	(3) This is the first step for us to know each other, and more, to be friends with each other.
	2. accurate adj . \rightarrow accurately adv . / accuracy n .
	(1) Clocks in railway stations should be
	(2) You should pay attention to the of your translation.
	(3) Please use English
	3. organize $vt. \rightarrow$ organizer $n. /$ organization $n.$
	(1) We will an activity to practice our oral English.
	(2) He is a member of the of a new club.
	(3) The of this university is his father.
	4. nation $n \rightarrow \text{national } adj$. / international adj .
	(1) Liu Xiang is the pride of our
	(2) Beijing is an city.
	(3) There is a park in this city.
	5. interest $n \rightarrow \text{interested } adj$. / interesting adj .
	(1) I am quite in him.
	(2) Football is a very game.
	(3) His chief in life is music.
II .	Vocabulary: There are several words and phrases listed below. Study them carefully and finish
	the following exercises .
	1. Directions: Fill in the gaps with the words or expressions chosen from the box. Change the form
	where necessary.
	during pay attention to be interested in spend be aware of
	important far from in fact so that enough participate in
	(1) All the exercises should be done the holidays.
	(2) He lives the city.
	(3) He will the football match next month.
	(4), she is a very nice person.
	(5) Please stop talking I can concentrate on my lesson.
	(6) She two weeks doing this work.
	(7) My parents camping.
	(8) You should this problem.
	(9) They their mistakes.
	(10) It is to have this done.

the

(10) The	ere are enough b	ooks for us to reac	l in the library.		
A.	many	B. little	C. some	D. few	
III. Structure	: Study the follo	owing grammatio	al structures an	d finish the exercises.	
1. Direction	ons: Rewrite the	e following sentend	ces after the mode	el.	
Model:		vill participate in start of the activity	_	ecting the mistakes in the public pl	aces
\rightarrow		of this activity, m	•	participate in finding and correcting	g the
(1) You	will learn Engli	sh better due to the	e use of an Englis	h dictionary.	
(2) Peop	ole will lead a be	tter life because of	f the development	t of the society.	
Model:	Some children	are very lucky to l	live near the sea.		
	Some children	are lucky enough	to live near the se	a.	
(3) She	is very excellent	to enter Beijing U	Iniversity.		
(4) This	film is very goo	d to be awarded as	s the best film.		
Model:	The feelings of seaside what it		e's feet and of the	he warm sun on one's back make	the:
>	It is the feelin the seaside wh	_	one's feet, and of	the warm sun on one's back that n	nake
(5) The	sunshine makes	the city beautiful.			
(6) Liu 2	Xiang wins the C	Olympic gold meda	al for us.		
2. Direction	ons Complete	the following sent	tences by translat	ting the Chinese in brackets, and u	sing
the word	ds or expressions	s that follow.			
				we will lead a better life.	
		opment of the soci	-		
				e and more children go to the seasid 们认为他死了:so that).	le.
(3)		(是约翰: ittha	at)leads us to this	place.	
(4)		(他太幸运了: e	nough) to meet B	ill Clinton.	
(6-10). Tr	anslate the Ch		s into English, u	es (1-5) and five English senten using the words, expressions or	
	•	更用功地学习。			
2. 她很用了	为,所以她可以	上北大。(so that)		
3. 我非常国	幸运地见到了成	龙本人。(enough	1)		

- 4. 是凯特帮我解决这个问题的。(it...that)
- 5. 班上的每一个人都必须参加这次活动。(participate in)
- 6. Everybody should pay attention to the accuracy of the English language.
- 7. Far from the noisy city, the seaside is quiet and beautiful.
- 8. The most important thing for him is to spend the holiday at the seaside.
- 9. He is quite interested in music and painting.
- 10. He is doing exercises every morning during this week.
- V . Reading Exercises: There are two passages for you to read, and each is followed by five questions or incomplete statements based on the article. Every question or statement has four choices labeled A, B, C and D. Please choose the most appropriate one to answer the question or finish the statement.

Passage 1

In order to learn a foreign language well, it is necessary to overcome (克服) the fear of making mistakes. If you just want to talk with people in English, you may pay less attention to the language mistakes at first. You will become more aware of the mistakes as you study more. On the other hand, students should not ignore (忽视) their mistakes. The language learner may observe how native speakers express themselves, and how native expressions differ (不同) from the way the learner might say them. For example, a Spanish speaker may say "I do it" to express willingness to do something in the near future. When he is talking with native speakers, he may find that native speakers actually say "I'll do it". The difference can help the students to become aware of their mistakes, correct their mistakes and begin to use English accurately. But if a student feels shy to talk with native speakers, he will not realize his own mistakes.

- 1. If you just want to talk with people in English, then
 - A. first you must think carefully about all the mistakes that you may make during the talk
 - B. mistakes can be completely ignored
 - C. you do not need to pay too much attention to mistakes which can be solved by and by
 - D. you must be aware of the mistakes all the time

UNIT 1

- 2. While talking with a native speaker, a foreigner say "I do it" to express willingness to do something in the near future, _____.A. the native speaker will misunderstand himB. the native speaker will feel confused
 - C. he may find the native speaker say it in another way
 - D. he finds it acceptable
- 3. According to the passage, foreign students who feels shy to talk with native speakers
 - A. will make a lot of mistakes
 - B. will not make progress at all
 - C. should correct his way of using the language
 - D. will not realize his own mistakes
- 4. According to this passage, a foreign language learner can reduce the number of his mistakes by_____
 - A. reading many books in foreign language
 - B. asking a native speaker to be his teacher
 - C. thinking carefully before speaking
 - D. comparing their speech with that of native speaker
- 5. What is the author's opinion about mistakes in foreign language learning?
 - A. They should be avoided thoroughly.
 - B. They are not important in the process of learning a language.
 - C. Making mistakes can help the learner discover the rules of the language.
 - D. They will never be avoided, even though people's awareness of them increases.

. Passage 2

The year at an American college is divided into 2 semesters and 3 quarters. Semesters are 15 weeks; quarters are 10 weeks. American college students usually attend school from September to May. They can also study during the summer.

Students choose their classes a few weeks before the start of each term. Universities offer (提供) a great many classes in the students' main area of study and in other areas as well. Students must take both. These include (包括) science, math, computer, history and English. Other classes may be just for fun, like dance, theater or sports. Tests usually are given in the middle of the term and at the end. The final exams are very important. In some classes, the professor (教授) asks the students to write a research paper instead of taking a test.

Classes usually are organized through lectures (讲座). For example, a student may attend 2 or 3 lectures a week by the professor. As many as several hundred students sit at each lecture. Sometimes they also attend a smaller class to ask questions and discuss what the professor says. These small classes are taught by professor's assistants. In science classes, students also have a long laboratory (实验的) class each week.

- 1. Which of the following is not true?
 - A. The year at an American college is divided into 2 semesters or 3 quarters.
 - B. Semesters are 15 weeks and quarters are 10 weeks.
 - C. American students attend school from autumn to spring.
 - D. American students can also study during the summer.

2. Which of the following is not a required subject according to the passage?

- A. Science.
- B. Dance.

- C. Medicine.
- D. Computer.

- 3. Usually, how many tests should a student take in a term?
 - A. One.
- B. Two.

- D. Four.
- 4. Classes are usually organized through the following except
 - A. research paper
- B. questions and discussion C. lectures
- D. experiments

- 5. Who give the small classes?
 - A. Professors.
- B. Monitors.
- C. Deans.
- D. Assistants.

VI. Writing Exercises.

- **Directions** Make sentences using the given words, paying attention to the word order.
- (1) set / the / in / sun / west
- (2) the / sound / price / reasonable
- (3) she / show / feelings / seldom / her
- (4) I / find / her / always / happy
- (5) You / can / show / your / new / me / book

- Directions Translate the following sentences into English.
 - (1) 月亮升起来了。
 - (2) 我们的国家越来越强大了。
 - (3) 他们昨天知道了这个消息。 為 (3)
 - (4) 我已寄了一些钱给他。
 - (5) 他只给了我们两小时来收拾行李。



I . Word Formation: The	e are several gro	ups of words. Study the	em carefully and fill in each blank
with a word listed belo	ow.		/
1. feel $v. \rightarrow$ feeling $n.$			•
(1) I much t	better today.		
(2) I have a	of hunger.		
2. differ $v. \rightarrow$ different of	adj. / difference n.		
(1) The film is quite_	from the ne	ovel.	
(2) We in op	inion about this qu	estion.	
(3) There is a	_ in weather betwe	en Shanghai and Beijing	g.
3. difficult adj . \rightarrow difficult	culty n.		
(1) He finds it	to stop smoking		
(2) They often help the	nose in		
4. complete adj . \rightarrow inco	omplete adj. / comp	letion n.	
(1) The meal without	rice is in	Asia.	
(2) When will the wo	rk be?		
(3) The of the	his building will be	at the end of next month	h.
where necessary.		o if start pick up	sen from the box. Change the form
(1) We study English			en e
(2) In Asia, a			
(3) I will go to the pa			
(4) The Japanese hav			
(5) The two brothers			
		vant to enter that univers	sity.
(7) The ball			
(8) She can't attend s	chool	her illness.	
(9) My friend will _	Jack at t	he gate of the school.	
(10) He says	he wants to go	to France.	
2. Directions: Choose	A, B, C, or D to fill	in the gaps to make the	sentences right in grammar and the
most suitable in mear	ning.		
(1) We keep working	noon.		
A. since	B. until	C. when	D. while
(2) Her of ridin	ng the bike is diffic	ult to change.	
A. habit	B. like	C. interest	D. enjoy

	(3) He didn't pass t	the exam bad lu	ick.	
	A. because	B. with	C. because of	D. caused by
(4) Igoing to the concert.				
	A. want	B. enjoy	C. favorite	D. tend
	(5) The boys	cross this busy street	to go to school.	
	A. have to	B. ought	C. should	D. would
	(6) Call me	you want to go.		
	A. before	B. after	C. if	D. as
	(7) The film	_ at 8:30 tonight.		
	A. begin	B. start	C. open	D. starts
	(8) Please	Kate on your way home.		
	A. pick	B. take	C. pick up	D. bring
	(9) She thinks	China is the biggest c	ountry in the world.	
		B. which	C. where	D. that
	(10) This is a	story.		
	A. complete	B. total	C. entire	D. whole
3.	Directions: There	e are ten sentences belo	w with one word or expre	ession underlined. Choose the
	most suitable one f	from A, B, C and D to ex	plain or replace the underlin	ed part.
	(1) We can't go ou	t because of the rain.		
	A. due to	B. because	C. as a result	D. thanks to
	(2) They worked u	ntil you came back.		
	A. by	B. till	C. when	D. if
	(3) He enjoys readi	ing newspapers.		
	A. like	B. interests	C. likes	D. wants
	(4) They have to go	o out for dinner.		
	A. must	B. need to	C. should	D. ought to
	(5) The meeting wi	ill start at 9:00 tomorrow	morning.	
	A. open	B. begin	C. go	D. hold
	(6) We'll pick up A	Ann at her house.		
	A. lift	B. meet	C. see	D. take
	(7) We know that y	you want to go abroad.	•	
	A. what	B. which	C. ×	D. when
	(8) No meal is com	nplete without rice in Asi	a.	•
	A. whole	B. total	C. entire	D. good
	(9) She has the hab	oit of collecting stamps.		•
	A. hobby	B. like	C. interest	D. love
	(10) Tell me <u>if</u> you	are interested in this.		
	A. why	B. whether	C. weather	D. that

- III. Structure: Study the following grammatical structures and finish the exercises.
 - 1. Directions: Rewrite the following sentences after the model.

Model: He is a nice person. We all know this.

- → We all know that he is a nice person.
- (1) It is difficult to finish the work. He knows this.
- (2) I want to go camping with my friends this Sunday. Dad knows this.

Model: I gave her this book yesterday. She lost the book.

- → She lost the book I gave her yesterday.
- (3) I received a letter last Monday. He wrote a letter to me.
- (4) My father sent me a vase. I broke it.

Model: We have done a lot of things, but we still can't help him.

- → What we have done can't help him.
- (5) He knows much about this topic. This helps us a lot.
- (6) We eat many things in China. They are very delicious.
- 2. Directions: Complete the following sentences by translating the Chinese in brackets, and using the words or expressions that follow.

- IV. Translation Exercises: There are five Chinese sentences (1-5) and five English sentences (6-10). Translate the Chinese sentences into English, using the words, expressions or the sentence patterns in brackets, and vice versa.
 - 1. 我们从他身上学到的东西将使我们终生受益。(what)
 - 2. 他知道她再也不会回来了。(that)
 - 3. 这是我昨天在学校见到的那个男人。(that)
 - 4. 因为考试,我不得不睡晚点。(because of; have to)
 - 5. 我们聊天一直聊到午夜。(until)

- 6. It is difficult for us Chinese to change our habit of eating rice.
- 7. He starts work at nine o'clock every morning.
- 8. My parents enjoy going to the countryside on weekends.
- 9. I have to get up early to catch the first bus.
- 10. I am sure that this is the man I saw yesterday.
- V . Reading Exercises: There are two passages for you to read, and each is followed by five question or incomplete statements based on the article. Every question or statement has four choices labeled A, B, C and D. Please choose the most appropriate one to answer the question or finish the statement.

Passage 1

"All work and no play makes Jack a dull boy" is a popular saying in the United States. Other countries have similar saying. It is true that all of us need recreation (娱乐). We cannot work all the time if we are going to maintain good health and enjoy life.

Everyone has his own way of relaxing. Perhaps the most popular way is to participate in sports. There are team sports, such as baseball, basketball and football. There are also individual (个人的) sports, such as golf and swimming. In addition, hiking, fishing, skiing, and mountain climbing have a great attraction (吸引力) for people who like to be outdoors.

Not everyone who enjoys sporting events likes to participate in them. Many people prefer to be spectators (观众), either by attending the games in person, watching them on television or listening to them on radio. When there is an important baseball game or boxing match, it is almost impossible to get tickets; everyone wants to attend.

Chess card-playing and dancing are forms of indoor recreation enjoyed by many people.

It doesn't matter whether we play a fast game of ping-pong, concentrate (集中精力) over the bridge table, or go walking through the woods on the brisk autumn afternoon. It is important for everyone to relax from time to time and enjoy some forms of recreation.

- 1. What does "All work and no play makes Jack a dull boy" mean?
 - A. We should play.
 - B. We shouldn't work.
 - C. We need recreation after work.
 - D. We must work and play.

2. The most pop	oular way of relaxin	g is probably to			
A. listen to m	nusic				
B. participate	in sports				
C. go to a par	ty at a friend's hou	se		,	ÿ
D. go to a pu	b				
3. What sort of	sports doesn't have	attraction for peo	ople who like to	be outdoors?	
A. Skiing.	B. Hiking.	C. Chess.	D. Mountain	climbing.	
4. What is not the	he individual sport?				
A. Golf.	B. Swimming.	C. Baseball.	D. Fishing.		
5. Which statem	nent is true accordin	ng to this passage	?		
A. People on	ly need to work.				
B. Participati	ng in sports is not a	good way to rela	ax.		
C. Chess has	a great attraction fo	or people who lik	e to be outdoor	s.	
D. Watching	sports is also a kind	d of recreation.			
Passage 2					
Everybody	knows that a favor	ite food in the Ut	nited States is th	he hamburger.	
The favorit	e place to buy a han	nburger is the fast	-food restauran	t. In these restaurants, peop	le order their
food with just a	few minutes, and th	nen when the food	d is ready, they	carry it to their tables them	selves. They
can either eat it i	in the restaurant or ta	ake the food out is	n a plastic box a	and eat it at home, at work, o	or in the park.
At some restaura	ants people can drive	e up beside a win	dow. They orde	r the food, and a worker har	nds it to them
through the win	dow. Then they dri	ve off and eat it i	n their cars or v	wherever they like.	
Hamburger	rs are not the only k	ind of food that f	ast-food restaur	ants serve. Some serve fish	, or chicken,
or sandwiches,	and also soft drinks	, coffee, and other	er drinks.		•
Fast-food r	estaurants are very	popular because t	he service is fa	st and the food is not too ex	pensive. For
many people, th	is is very important.	. In the United Sta	ates, about 50 pe	ercent (50%) of all married	women with
children work o	utside the home. Th	ey are often too b	ousy and too tire	ed to cook dinner for the far	nily at night,
	staurants are a grea				
Now there	are fast-food restau	rants all over the	world.		
1. What is know	vn as a favorite food	d in the United St	ates?		
A. Sausage.	B. Orange	juice. C.	Hamburger.	D. Fish.	
2. The favorite	place to buy a hamb	ourger is	.		
A. a store			a supermarket		
C. a shop		D.	a fast-food rest	aurant	
3. What doesn't	the fast-food restau	urant serve?			
A. Fish.		В.	Sandwiches.		
C. Coffee.		D.	Rice.		
4. Fast-food res	taurants are populai	r because of the r	easons below e	xcept .	

B. people want to save time

D. children like it

A. the service is fast

C. the food is not too expensive

5. Fast-food restaurants are in these places except			
A. China	B. Britain		
C. Brazil	D. Moon		

VI. Writing Exercises.

Directions Co	mplete	the follo	wing
sentences with co	onjuncti	ons.	
(1) I love this bool	ζ,	he d	oesn't
like it.			i de Najigy
(2) She is	pre	tty	1.8.2
smart.			
(3) It's summer _		it's su	ınny.
(4) the	student	s	50,000
theteachers lil	ced the 1	result.	PI (X
(5) He missed the	bus,	l	ie was

- **Directions** Combine the following pairs of sentences by using conjunctions.
 - (1) He broke the school rules. He was dismissed.
 - (2) The farmers needed rain. The dry weather ruined their crops.
 - (3) Mary like the house. Her husband likes the house.
 - (4) The students are not feeling happy with the result of the test. Their parents are not happy.
 - (5) John didn't go to school today. Mary didn't go to school today.



I . Word Formation: There are several groups of words. Study them carefully and fill in each	
blank with a word listed below.	
1. build $v. \rightarrow$ builder $n. /$ building $n.$	
(1) The of this house have moved to another place.	
(2) The of this city are very beautiful.	
(3) Businessmen from different countries tried to a global economy.	
2. discuss $v. \rightarrow \text{discussion } n.$	
(1) They met to this problem in the classroom yesterday afternoon.	
(2) They turned their attention to the of education problems.	
3. surprise $n. \rightarrow$ surprising $adj. /$ surprised $adj.$	
(1) What a! My parents came to see me from Beijing.	
(2) It's that they won't go to the party.	
(3) I'm to see him here.	
4. separate $v. \rightarrow$ separately $adj. /$ separation $n.$	
(1) They were glad to meet after such a long	
(2) We talked to them	
(3) Please the rice from the sand.	
5. convenient adj . \rightarrow inconvenient adj . / convenience n .	
(1) He stayed there because of the of living near shops.	
(2) It's to take the subway to work.	
(3) It's to live here, for no bus comes near here.	
II . Vocabulary: There are several words and phrases listed below. Study them carefully and	
finish the following exercises .	
1. Directions: Fill in the gaps with the words or expressions chosen from the box. Change the form	m
where necessary.	
convenient on behalf of get rid of put aside replace	
surprise be made of hundreds of used to look like	
(1) He one of my old friends.	
(2) We can keep fit by our bad habits.	
(3) He talked to her on this issue the company.	
(4) It's for me to take the bus to school.	
(5) She had solved problems in her work.	
(6) I go swimming on sunny days.	
(7) I was that Japan won this game.	
(8) I need things for my new house.	
(9) No one can him.	
(10) He his work to help her.	

		he gaps to make the sen	tences right in grammar and the				
most suitable in meaning. (1) It's for me to walk to school, for I live near school.							
			ъ				
	B. convenient		D. good				
(2) Please your w			_				
	B. put away	C. put aside	D. put down				
(3) It's so that :	you pass the exam.						
A. surprise	B. surprised	C. surprising	D. surprisedly				
(4) The tablewoo	(4) The tablewood.						
A. is made from	B. is made of	C. is made by	D. is made through				
(5) You can find	_ things you need in t	hat supermarket.					
A. all kinds of	B. kinds of	C. many	D. much				
(6) I'll talk to him later_	my parents.						
A. by	B. on behalf of	C. as	D. with				
(7) This picture can't	that one.	•					
A. replace	B. like	C. stand	D. as				
(8) He listen to c	classics years ago.						
A. likes	B. like	C. used to	D. liked				
(9) He his brothe	(9) He his brother in appearance.						
A. like	B. likes	C. look like	D. looks like				
(10) We decided to	all the enemies.						
		C. get rid	D. come down				
	Directions: There are ten sentences below with one word or expression underlined. Choose the						
	nost suitable one from A,B,C and D to explain or replace the underlined part.						
	1) He has all kinds of books at his house.						
A. many		C. all sorts of	D. much				
•	(2) Let's put aside our work and have a rest.						
A. put down	B. ignore	C. leave	D. get rid of				
(3) John replaced Jack as	_		2.800112.01				
A. substituted	B. stood	C. wanted	D. hoped				
(4) It's <u>convenient</u> to go		c. wanted	D. Hoped				
A. easy	B. difficult	C. comfortable	D. good				
		C. comfortable	D. good				
(5) I invited him to dinne		C manuscantina	D become of				
A. as	B. represent	C. representing	D. because of				
(6) He used to go to the i		C : 11 .	D 6 1				
A. was accustomed to		C. was enjoyable to	D. refused				
(7) Getting rid of rats is i		a n : ·					
A. Coming down	B. Killing	C. Bring down	D. Bringing down				
(8) I'm <u>surprised</u> to read							
A. surprising	B. amazing	C. amazed	D. surprise				